BEVERLY HILLS UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
BOARD OF EDUCATION

RESOLUTION 2017-2018-032

TEACHER APPRECIATION WEEK

WHEREAS, the teacher - educators of the Beverly Hills Unified School District work tirelessly
to serve our children and communities with care and the utmost professionalism;
and

WHEREAS, our teachers shape and influence young lives for a lifetime through their guidance
and instruction as well as by example; and

WHEREAS, the future success of our children depends on the dedicated and conscientious
instruction provided by teachers and other educators; and

WHEREAS, the teaching profession collectively remains one of our noblest and most vital
professions; and

WHEREAS, the love of learning and the desire for excellence that our teachers impart to their
students is the key to a bright and successful future;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Beverly Hills Unified School District Board of
Education wishes to honor and thank teachers for their diligent and dedicated efforts to ensure all children
have a quality education.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Beverly Hills Unified School District Board of Education
encourages all communities to join together to honor teachers by proclaiming TEACHER
APPRECIATION WEEK in the Beverly Hills Unified School District this year to be from May 7
through May 11, 2018, in honor of the District’s exceptional teaching staff whose excellence, talent and
expertise have enabled this District to maintain a program of quality education.

PASSED AND ADOPTED this 8" day of May, 2018 by the following vote:

Ayes Nays Absent

Members of the Board of Education

Lisa Korbatov Dr. Michael Bregy
President Superintendent
Noah Margo Isabel Hacker
Vice-President Member
Howard Goldstein Mel Spitz

Member Member



